
Northern York County Rod and Gun Club 

Member's Meeting 

 
Meeting Date: November 3, 2017 

 

Meeting Call To Order: 7:30 pm Pledge recited 

 

Attendance: 
General 

Members 
Board 

Members 
Officers Guests 

14 5 4 0 

 

Early Bird: Dick King won the early bird raffle ($55 collected) 

 

Treasurer’s Report: 
 

 Checking Savings 

Beg Balance   

Deposits   

Expenses   

Ending Balance 782.00 12120.70 

No report tonight, there has been no change from last month 
$105 was raised for the 50/50 at the BB gun event in Wakefield. 

 

Secretary’s Report: 
No minutes from last month. Sylvie shared some notes she 
took. 

 

Board of Directors: 

Christmas Party on Dec 16th. Bring two non perishable food 
items for the food pantry, a dish to share, and a gift to swap 
($10 or under).  The drawing for the general members will be 
held at the party. 
The bonfire has not happened yet due to weather.  We will try 
for Tuesday the 7th at 7pm. 
The new range is being worked on as weather and time allows.  
We are working on removing stumps.  We talked about having a 
flag system for the new range. 

 

Old Business: The new range is in progress.  The bonfire has been postponed. 

 

New Business: 

The property around the club is going to be logged and it has 
been posted that there can be no hunting for the next two years.  
If you have a tree stand that is on that property you need to take 
it down.  Our property has been posted as well, so that only 
members are allowed. 
Tonight is the night for nominations for the board of directors 
and club officers. 
Board of directors nominations: Jeff Stevens, Ed McMahon, Bob 
Chasse, Ray Hill, Dick King, Jim Kearns, Rick West 
Officer nominations: President: Lou 
                                 Secretary: Laura 
                                 Vice President: Sylvie 
                                 Treasurer: Romeo 
New members: Charles Corliss Jr, Charles Corliss III, James 
and Amy Blackwood, Branden and Tara Folger. 

 



 
 

Sick or Distressed: None 

 

Hunting & Fishing:  

 

Other Notes: 

We need to winterize the building.  We need to move the picnic 
tables for plowing purposes.  We need to get the outside light to 
work.  We need to hang the two new lights inside the building.  
We have the lights, they just need to be installed.   
Sylvie will work on making an email group for the club to send 
out information. 
Sportsman Alliance of Maine is having a raffle.  Lou has 
information on getting tickets. 
Lou is wondering if we should have an open range for people to 
sight in their rifles. 
Sylvie donated money from the sale of the t-shirts. She donated 
18 shirts to members.  We also have sweatshirts for sale. 
We will send out a newsletter with renewal applications next 
month. 
Jim gave a lesson on how to open the lock on the front gate. If 
you have any questions you can call Jim.  Jim's number: 315-
790-2553 

 

Next Meeting: 

General Members: December 1 

      

Board Members: December 17 

 

Meeting Adjournment: 8:50PM 

 


